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From the President’s Pen
We were so fortunate to have Val Ursulak share her many appliqued quilts with 
us at the March meeting.  Val’s work rather leaves a person speechless, from her 
fabric and colour choices to her fearless adoption of new materials and techniques.  
We have much to learn from someone who doesn’t hold back in her approach to 
applique.  You are an inspiration to us, Val.
We now have just two months left before our quilt show on June 7th and 8th.  It’s 
time to consider what jobs you will volunteer for so that we are able to cover all the 
tasks needing to be done in order to provide a good quality show, both for ourselves 
and our guests.  Many of the jobs require just a two-hour commitment of time, so 
taking on one or two of these is certainly doable for most of us.  
As a volunteer organization I think sometimes we forget the importance of stepping 
up to help out, in one way or another.   It’s the membership who divide the work 
among us to provide meetings and events, as well as ensuring that we follow the 
guidelines of a non-profit society.  The Guild is what we make it, so if you are happy 
with it, then that is due to the volunteer work of many women year to year, hopefully 
you among them.  If you are unhappy with something, we know there is always 
room for improvement and would welcome your assistance wherever there is a 
need.
I know that life gets in the way sometimes, but if we continue to work together things 
will get done as needed.  I’ve had some rather large upheavals in my own life in 
recent years and having my little tasks with the Guild to focus on has actually been 
quite a help to me, so I’m grateful to all of you for that. You’ve helped me without 
even realizing you were helping, that’s how easy it is for women to be supportive 
of each other. 
Now, about what comes next, we will have a presentation on the Underground 
Railway Secret Quilt Code brought to us by Gerrie Green at our April 17th meeting.  
Most of us know of the secret underground routes and passages used by southern 
slaves to escape their horrible lives and find freedom, a system that came to an end 
with the outbreak of civil war in the United States.  Gerrie’s presentation will give 
us some food for thought regarding the role of quilts during this dark time in North 
American history.
After that we will have an evening only meeting in May, to deal with AGM matters, 
including our election of officers and directors to run the Guild for you for the next 
year.  There are still a couple of positions open.  If you are considering joining the 
team please talk to Vicki Zoltay.  She’ll be happy to give you lots of information on 
any of the jobs available.
You may not have noticed, but I am pleased to say that activity on our NQG facebook 
page is increasing.  This is exactly how I hoped it would go, as we first watch a bit 
and then start to find interesting and relevant information posted there day to day 
and week to week.  I again encourage you all to visit the page, ‘like’ the page, leave 
a comment or post something of quilt-related interest to members.  It’s easy, fun 
and once you’ve gone there, you’ll start to find other guilds’ pages to look at, photos 
of quilts and activities to either attend or consider for our own use.  It’s a door just 
waiting for you to walk on through it!
That’s it for this month, I hope you are all enjoying this marvelous Spring weather!  
As usual, it arrived overnight and warm breezes, blooming spring flowers and 
brighter days have been most welcome!             

Your President, Christine Hustins

www.islandquilters.ca

Next Meeting
April 17, doors open 1:00 and 
6:00, meeting starts at 1:30 & 
6:30 pm Nanaimo Curling Club 
– upstairs lounge 106 Wall St.
Program: The Underground Railway 
Secret Quilt Code, Gerrie Green

Next Executive Meeting
April 11, 1:30, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Next Quilt Show Meeting
April 24, 1:00, Chase River 
Country Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Newsletter Deadlines
April 21 (21st of every month)

Refreshments:
Members whose last names start
with the letters S and T, it’s your turn 
to bring goodies to the meeting.

Remember to bring:
• your nametag and cup 
• library books
• change for raffle prizes
• completed 2019/2020 member- 
  ship form & payment (page 11)
• donation quilts / placemats
• show and share
• Block of Month, Mystery Quilt
• food bank donations
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March highlights: I think we would all agree that Val Ursalak’s 
trunk show was a highlight this month. Thanks so much Val for 
sharing the results of your labour of love. We were awed!
Folks who practiced their free motion quilting with Vicki on 
March 23, had a wonderful time. Once again Vicki inspired 
everyone with ideas, support and excellent instruction.  
April Program: Program in April will be the Underground 
Railway Secret Quilt Code with Gerrie Green. If anyone has a 
quilt with this theme please bring it to add to the presentation.
Workshops: In order to fill our workshops,  space will be open 
to non-guild members two months prior to the workshop. 
Mini UFO April 13: Still a few spaces available here.
Parksville invitation: spaces are available in Kristen 
Hennebury’s upcoming workshops. For more information 
check out the Parksville Guild Newsletter at :
https://www.parksvillequilthousequilters.com/sites/default/
files/Mar%202019.pdf
 April 13: Temperature Check  $65
 April 14 Round Peg in Square Hole  $65
Fall 2019  Carol Seeley: Award winning instructor. To view 
more of her work, see www.fibreartnetwork.com

WORKSHOP: Designing a Landscape Quilt   
Sign up soon! Space will be open to non guild members in 

August
October 19 and November 2, 2019

FEE: $95  payable to the Guild
$6 material fee payable to instructor

Description: Create a small quilted seascape while 
learning fabric selection and Carol’s special pieced appliqué 
construction method. This class will start with discussions on 
how Carol creates patterns. Then while using either one of 
her designs (four to pick from) or drafting your own design 
begin fabric selection with tips for creating visual depth in 
your water, sky and islands. During this step, pieced appliqué 
construction technique will be demonstrated, using both the 
hand and machine methods. Then taking this seascape, we 
will give it an authentic look while exploring the basic surface 
embellishment techniques I use in my landscape quilts. Learn 
the processes for creating textured objects, such as bushes 
and trees from far away to up close and personal. Create 
water movement and shading as well as a passing sail boat 
using thread painting and machine embroidery. 

2019 Guild Program Quilt Bee 
For all those who couldn’t make it to the March meetings, you 
will be pleased to know that the guild members donated 121 
quilts in total to the Haven Society this year: 103 lap sized, 10 
twins and 8 crib quilts.  

Well done ladies!  Considering the demands on our time and 
talents especially during this show year, we feel quite proud 
of this accomplishment.  Chantal Lambert, the Haven Society 
representative who received the quilts, was very impressed 
with our contribution and stated how important these quilts 
are to their clientele.   For those members who want to get 
a jump on next year’s donation, the quilt bee committee will 
have backing fabric, batting, kits and labels available for sign 
out at the April meetings. 

Bonnie Dimitry, Marlene Jones, Heather Cowan, and 
Arlene Sanders, your Quilt Bee Committee

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2  Like us on Facebook: Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild

Membership
Please welcome our new member from March, Judy Hunter.
April is the start of early registration for our 2019-2020 year.   
The membership renewal form is in the April newsletter and 
on the Guild website.  Please print the form and fill it before 
the meeting and attach your payment; cheque or cash.  Credit 
card payment will also be available at both meetings.
The registration fee is $30.00.  If you want your newsletter 
mailed there is an additional charge of $15.00.  Newsletters 
can be accessed on the Nanaimo Quilters Guild website at 
http://www.islandquilters.ca/newsletter.htm
If you are 80 years and older at the time of registration you are 
entitled to Honorary Member status.  Membership dues are 
waived, but you still need to fill out a registration form.
You can renew or join the Guild for the 2019-20 session at 
the April, May or September meetings; or you can mail your 
completed registration form, with payment, to 

NANAIMO QUILTERS’ GUILD
P.O. Box 943

Nanaimo, B.C. V9R 5N2
         Laura Beswick, Membership
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Attention All Members ~                        
Show Volunteers Needed !!!!!!!!!

Greetings from guess who? everyone.  Those nagging gals  in 
charge of  the volunteer committee.  We’re  still short in a few 
areas,  like about 250 shifts.  No rush,  lots to go around, but 
time is ticking by.  There are still lots of sitting positions if this 
is what you prefer. Call me: Janet 250-245-5936 I have the 
sheets.          Janet Knecht and Bonnie Dormuth

Wanted for Quilt Show Lunchroom
The Quilt Show Lunchroom team is requesting that you save 
your 4 litre plastic ice cream pails and lids for them. You can 
drop them off at any meeting at the Quilt Show table.

Challenge
This is a reminder to all those participating in the Challenge 
that they are due in at the May Guild meeting (evening only). 
Please make sure you have followed all the criteria to make it 
eligible for entry in the show.
Do not forget to have your hanging sleeve and label sewn on. 
When you bring it in please make sure that it is in an opaque 
bag so it remains a secret to others. When you take it to the 
Challenge table for drop off we will fill out a receipt that you 
will bring at the end of the show in order to pick up your quilt.
If you have not started yet, it is not too late! 

Philippa, Karen and Vicki

Library
Regular Library in April, same time, same place.
A reminder to please return your library materials when you 
first come into the meeting so we can get everything carded 
and out BEFORE coffee break.    

Thank you!  The Library Team 

Quilt Show Sponsors 
Our growing list of sponsors is amazing! You can see them 
all on our Quilt Show page of our website (click on the link 
on our home page). Please show these sponsors how much 
we appreciate them by making use of their services and 
mentioning that you are a member of our Guild.
On the Quilt Show page you will also find our posters and 
bookmarks that you can print or send to friends, and all the 
documents and information for entering Boutique items.

Quilt Show Raffle Tickets 
Our raffle license run from February 9 to June 8.  Tickets will 
be available at the April and May Guild meetings.  I would like 
all the tickets and monies turned in by May 15.

Each ticket is $2.00 each.  

Each book of tickets has 10, not the usual 20.

Every time you turn in a book of tickets completely sold (that’s 
10 tickets and $20.00) your name will go into a draw.  The 
prize is a basket with over $300.00 worth of sewing goodies 
and drinkables.   On June 9 (that’s our take down day) at our 
coffee break I will draw for the basket.

A few things to remember: 

We can only sell tickets to BC residents SO!!!! If you have 
buyers out of province please put YOUR!!!  address and 
phone number on the ticket stub.

Please print clearly on the stub.  Nothing is worse than trying 
to read a winner’s name and you can’t read the writing.

Check your book to make sure you have 10 tickets.  Some 
times at the printer pages stick together in the bundling 
machine and you get 9 or 11 tickets in a book.

I can be reached at 250-245-4492 or leave a message at 
250-741-6071 if you need more tickets between meetings. My 
email address is judymp@shaw.ca

We have four lovely Quilts and they are donated by: 

Sue Artuso “Starry Night”, quilted by Sue

The Quilt Bats (Judy McLaughlin, Val Ansell, Linda Robinson, 
Norma Franks, Sandra Bradley) “Rustling Leaves”,quilted by 
Quilt Me Studio Ginette Schewe

Lillian Charron “Blue Rhapsody”, quilted by Lillian

Leslie Robinson “Garden Charm”, quilted by Quilt Me Studio, 
Ginette Schewe      

 Judy Peterson



Volume 35 Issue 8 ~ April 2019             Page 4                        www.islandquilters.ca

Quilt Show Update
Volunteer Spaces
We still have about 200 spaces that need to be filled. The 
Lunch Room and Hostess positions are really lacking in 
volunteers.
Janet Knecht, volunteer co-ordinator, will be calling everyone 
after the April meeting to try and fill those positions that are 
still vacant.
If you need a sitting position, of which there are a few, please 
call or email Janet at 250-245-5936 or quiltyjan@gmail.com
Call to Entry Forms
As of our guild meeting March 20, 181 entry forms have been 
submitted. Val Ansell is hoping you can dig into your quilt 
stash and find a few more to enter. She has indicated that she 
is fine if you enter up to 10 into the show.
As long as the quilt has not been entered into a previous 
Nanaimo Quilt Show, she will gladly take it.
Raffle Tickets
310 were sold at the Creative Sewing Festival March 8/9; 100 
were sold at the Parksville Guild meeting on March 18.
Judy is happy to announce that 2910 tickets have been picked 
up for selling!!!
This is an excellent start!!!  Let’s hope we can keep up the 
momentum!!!!
T-shirts
If you are interested in purchasing a T-shirt for the quilt 
show, please call or email Lillian Charron at (250) 245-8345   
lcharron150@gmail.com
All the Depot Captain positions have been filled!!!

Caroll Rumo Quilt Show Committee Chair
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Placemats
After all the Christmas donations we were down to 73 
placemats. But thanks to all you wonderful quilters we are 
back in good shape. We had 21 placemats turned in at the 
January meetings, 25 were received in February , and 35 
placemats were turned in at the March meetings giving us a 
grand total of 154 placemats in stock. You will be able to see 
many of them on display on the tables in the tea room and at 
the “donation quilts” display at our upcoming Quilt Show in 
June. Congratulations and many thanks for all your hard and 
very creative work. But, keep them coming!        

Your Placemat Committee
Heather, Norma and Maureen

Nominations 
What does the Guild have available? How can I help? How can I 
make a contribution?

President
2nd Vice President (Evening position)
June Picnic
Program
Quilt Bee Chair

As Guild President you would follow in past Presidents’ footsteps. 
These members have “stepped up to the plate” and volunteered 
their time. Past Presidents include Lillian Charron, Sherry 
Drebnicki, Norma Franks, Christine Hustins, Judith McLaughlin, 
Barb Root, Caroll Rumo, Norma Steven, Ginnie Thompson, Avril 
Valentine and yours truly. Some have “manned the helm” by 
themselves; some have shared the role as Co-Presidents. 

      Vicki Zoltay, Past President — Nominations



April Block of the Month: 1939 Vintage Butterfly
Thanks to everyone who made a Strawberry block. It’s always a joy to see the fabrics you use in the blocks. Pat Montgomery won the 12 
afternoon blocks. Pat said that her husband had seen and liked the block she made. He hoped she would win the blocks and she DID. 
Funny how that works sometimes. Sandy Blakely won 7 blocks at the evening meeting.
Now I know I’m taking a chance, but I’m challenging you to make the 1939 Vintage Butterfly block on McCall’s Quilting website: https://
s23928.pcdn.co/wp-content/uploads/2017/10/Butterfly-Pattern.pdf
Fabrics needed:background: white or white-on white, head, body & wings: assorted spring colours. Templates are available on the 
above website, or contact Sarah.  The block is 9” unfinished. Just remember to not resize the pages if you print the templates. Be sure 
to mark the fabric so you can line up the pieces properly (back stitch from the dots except if it’s an outside seam in which case complete 
the seam). Lay out the pieces and take your time.

Piecing the Block: Step 1: To make butterfly head, referring to Diagram I, stitch together 2 background 1 3/4” squares and 1 colour 1 3/4” 
square. Work stem stitch (Diagram II) with black embroidery floss to create antennae.
Step 2: Stitch together matching Template A/AR fabrics, matching Template C/CR fabrics and background Template B/BR fabrics 
to create wing/tail units (Diagram III). Using set-in seams, sew wing/tail units to Template D fabric. Set-in matching head unit and 
background Template E fabric to complete the Butterfly block.  Any questions: Sarah Beyer, text 778-269-2380 or sarahbeyer@shaw.
ca; Becky Keizer, kidkeizer@shaw.ca
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Left:  Sandy Blakey won 
7 blocks in the evening. 
Right: Pam Montgomery 
won the 12 afternoon 
blocks.   
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Donation Quilts
We received 9 quilts during the afternoon meeting and one 
quilt at the evening meeting. 

We will have lots of backing available at the next meeting. 
There are labels and batting available at every meeting. 

We have two more meetings to accept quilts which will be 
distributed to the community after the quilt show in June.

If you don’t have a lot of time before June, please consider 
making a small baby quilt. 

Thank you for all you do. Each quilt that is given to someone 
in the community brings warmth and comfort.   

Donation Quilts Committee
   Bonnie Dormuth 250-753-9366

Pat Clements patclements@shaw.ca

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2  Like us on Facebook: Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild

Quilt Shows and Sales 
Westshore Quilt Show ‘Piece...Quilt...Love!’ Friday April 
12 (10-5), Saturday April 13 (10-4), Eagle Ridge Community 
Centre, 1089 Langford Parkway. Admission $6 (2 days), kids 
under 12 free. www.westshorequiltersguild.ca
Ridge Meadows Quilters’ Guild ‘Quilt Stories 2019’ Friday 
April 12 (9:30-6), Saturday April 13 (9:30-4) Maple Ridge 
Alliance Church, 20399 Dewdney Trunk Road, Maple Ridge. 
Entry $7 includes tea & treats.
Abbotsford  Quilters Guild ‘Quilts in the Valley’, April 26 & 
27,10 am - 5 pm. Abbotsford Pentecostal Assembly Church, 
3145 Gladwell. Admission $5.
Boundary Bay Quilters Guild “Quilts by the Bay”, May  4 
& 5, South Delta Recreation Centre, Tsawwassen
http://boundarybayquiltersguild.ca/
Prince George Quilters Guild ‘Fly into Spring’, Friday May 
10 (10-5), Saturday, May 11 (9-4). Prince George Golf and 
Curling Club. Admission $5.  princegeorgequiltersguild.ca 
Fraser Valley Quilters’ Guild Colour Carnival, May 17 & 
18,10-5, George Preston Rec. Centre, 20699 42 Avenue, 
Langley. Cost $7 (men free)  http://fvqg.org/shows.php
Nanaimo Quilters Guild ‘Material Magic’, June 7 & 8 (10-
4), June 9 (members only) Nanaimo Curling Club, 106 Wall 
Street, Nanaimo www.islandquilters.ca
Ailsa Craig Fibre Art Challenge: New Zealand Through Our 
Eyes. If interested, contact www.ailsacraigquiltfestival.com
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Minutes of the March 20, 2019 Nanaimo Quilters Guild Meeting
President Christine Hustins called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm.
Hospitality: Afternoon: There were 91 members and 5 guests in attendance. 
Evening: There were 31 members and 2 guests in attendance.
Moved by Sue Artuso that the Minutes of the February 20, 2019 meeting as published in the March newsletter be accepted. 
Seconded by Judy Peterson. Carried.
Announcements: The Parksville Guild is chartering a bus to go to the Boundary Bay Quilt Show, “Quilts by the Bay”, Sunday, 
May 5th and has opened ridership to our members. The bus cost is $80.00. Pick up for Nanaimo will be at the Northfield Park 
and Ride area at 7:30 a.m. For more information contact Sue Jubb at  sajubb@shaw.ca  or (250) 933-3012.
Treasurer’s report:  The Treasurer’s report is posted on the notice board.
Correspondence: Posted on the notice board.
Committee Reports 
Block of the month:  See Sarah Beyer’s report 
and photos on page 5.
Membership: Laura Beswick introduced guest and 
new member, Judy Hunter.
Nominations: Vicki indicated we still need a 
President as Christine has taken her turn for the 
three years. Other positions still needing to be filled 
are Secretary, Quilt Bee chair; 2nd Vice President 
(evening); and a group to host the June picnic.
Trunk Show: Val Ursulak thrilled us with her 
fabulous quilts, and, laughingly proclaimed, “This 
is my last Trunk Show, except for this evening’s 
meeting!” Her love of needle turn applique, her 
adventuresome spirit in trying new techniques, 
and her gracious generosity in sharing tips of the 
craft were very well received. To say she is an artist 
extraordinaire is an understatement. Thank you Val 
for your awesome talent and creativity.
Quilt Bee: Chantelle Lambert expressed thanks 
on behalf of the Haven Society for our ongoing 
commitment to the Society and for the121 quilts 
made this year. This current year marks their 40th 
anniversary which has helped 5000 individuals 
through its various programs. All quilts are lovingly 
received as shown by a recipient’s letter that 
Chantelle shared with us.
Quilt Show: Caroll Rumo reminded us that we are 
only three months until the Show and many more 
quilts are needed to make the show a successful 
one. If standing is a concern for volunteering, 
please indicate if sitting is a necessary option. Any 
food contributions must be nut free. Members who 
would like to order a T-shirt should contact Lillian 
Charron to place an order. Caroll also suggested 
that in selling raffle tickets, the request to purchase 
could be one of requesting support for the guild if 
there is no interest in winning one of the quilts.
Judy McLaughlin showed the CQA ribbon that will 
be awarded at the Show. She reiterated the rules 
regarding a group quilt, (continued on page 8)
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Minutes of the March 20, 2019 Nanaimo Quilters Guild Meeting (Cntd.)
a quilt worked in any capacity by more than one person is a 
group quilt. An art quilt is any work that is original.
There are still many spots available for helping with the Show. 
Sign-up sheets are available and Volunteer Coordinator, Janet 
Knecht, will be happy to answer any questions.
Program: April’s meeting will necessitate the use of auditorium 
style seating to enable all to view the video presentation. The 
committee tables will also be situated differently.
Mary Abbott announced that the Parksville 
Guild has opened registration for the April 13th  
(Temperature Check) & 14th  (Round Peg in a 
Square Hole) workshops with Krista Hennebury. 
The cost is $75.00 for each day. If interested, 
contact the Anne Pelton at anne.pelton@shaw.
ca or call (250) 586-9026.
There is still space in the UFO Day, April 13th and 
the Carol Seeley fall workshops.
Winners: Afternoon: 
Raffles: Vicki Dods, T. Kylah Shay, Dana Roncin, 
Diane Robinson, Jean Pennington, Bertha Abma, 
Gayle Rogers  Mystery fabric: Lorna Craig  
Mystery Quilt: Kathy Coulter Show and 
Share: Carol Klapstein Name Tag Draw: Barb 
Root, Audrey Hale  Block of the Month: Pat 
Montgomery
Evening:
Raffles:  T. Kylah Shay, Pam McAleer x 2, Becky 
Keizer Mystery fabric: Kathy Coulter Mystery 
Quilt: Leanne Sturgeon Name Tag Draw:  Greta 
Simmons

Minutes submitted by Norma Steven

1930 Ryan Road East, 
Comox BC 

250-339-4059 or 
1-877-339-4059 

huckleberrys@shaw.ca 
STORE HOURS 

Monday-Friday 10:00am-
5:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am-
4:30pmSunday Noon-4:00pm- 

 

 

See what our Guild and its members are up to. You 
can submit photos of your quilts to our Facebook 
and Instagram sites. Click on the FACEBOOK link 
below:

ht tps : / /www. facebook.com/Nana imo-Qui l te rs -Gui ld -
118598632009213/
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Log Cabin Block (10 ½” unfinished) 
 
Fabric Requirements: 
 
2 ½” wide strips of various darks (reds)  
2 ½” wide strips of lights (white-cream) 
2 ½” squares of yellow for centers. 
 
 
8 rows of 6 blocks will give you a quilt approximately 60” X 80”.  No borders needed, 
just layer, quilt and bind. 
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Quilts of Valour
Quilts of Valour has presented 12,000 quilts and want 
to raise this number to 20,000 by the year 2020. At 
the moment there are 45,000 injured veterans with the 
average age of 45!
Quilts of Valour is celebrating its 10th anniversary and 
encourages everyone in the Guild to make a log cabin 
block or even a finished quilt. Details are below and 
right. In March, our Guild turned in 1 top, 2 completed 
quiltss and 5 blocks. Come on Nanaimo quilters, let’s 
make several blocks each for our veterans. Blocks can 
be turned in to Barbara Clement or Sandra Radley.

     Barbara Clement  CQA rep

Log Cabin Block (10 1/2” unfinished)
Fabric Requirements:
2 1/2” wide strips of various darks (reds)
2 1/2” wide strips of lights (white - cream)
2 1/2” squares of yellow for centres
8 rows of 6 blocks will give you a quilt approximately 
60” x 80”. 
No borders needed, just layer, quilt and bind.
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Quilt Show Boutique
Your quilt show boutique is looking for members interested in adding items to the boutique. The more members participating, the 
better the boutique will be. Information packages are available at guild meetings as well as inventory and price tag sheets, and 
on the Quilt Show page of our website www.islandquilters.ca    (Note: price tag sheets need to be printed on ivory card stock) 

Rules to Play By  

•   The guild boutique sale is open to all guild members whose membership was paid by September,
     2018.

•    The boutique is looking for a wide variety of good quality items made from fabric. For example, no knit
      or crochet items.

•    Each member is invited to bring up to 100 items. 

•   Items having identifying business labels, business cards, etc., will be pulled from the sale.

•   Members putting items into the boutique are required to volunteer a shift a day in the boutique.  Sign
    up sheets are available. 

•    Volunteers are asked to put cell phones on vibrate for the duration of your shift. 

•    Each member decides their own prices.  10% will be added by the guild to cover boutique expenses
     so take that into consideration when pricing.

•    Member’s name and guild number must be on all totes/ lids. 

•   Props…bring whatever special props you want with your items. If you have large prop, let us know
     before set up day.

•    Members with fewer items can expect all items will be put out to start. Members with a larger number
     of items will not have all items put out to start. Boutique items will be replenished throughout the day 
     by committee members.

•   Items are to be checked into the boutique on set up day (Thursday) between 8 and 10.

•   We will help with labelling corrections, but do not have time to do corrections for you.

•   Treasurer will issue cheques for sold items as soon as the quilt show accounts are completed.

•   A boutique committee member will be available to answer questions at all guild meetings.

•    Looking forward to seeing your creations and to having a great sale!
The Boutique Committee 2019

Contact: Kathy Calder 250-390-4984 kadirica@shaw.ca
Audrey Lloyd 250-591-2430 sv_primavera@hotmail.com 



Last Updated February, 2019    BK/LB 
 

 

 

Pd:  Date ____________________       Cash      Cheque #__________     Credit Card 
 

$30.00 Membership Fee   Paid   
Mail or email?   $15 Mailing Fee Paid or   Honorary  

Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild 
Membership Registration Form  2019 / 2020  year 

 
 
Name  ______________________________________ Membership # _________ 
 
Mailing Address _________________________________________________________  
 
City ___________________________________ Postal Code ________________ 
 
Email _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________   Cell ________________________ 
 
 

Are you a new member? ________  Have you ever been a member in the past? _______________ 
 
I attend the day  and/or evening  meetings. 
I wish to have the Guild Newsletter delivered by: regular mail ($15)  online  . 
 
 

Are you an Honorary Member?    (over 80 years of age) 
As an honorary member, I wish to continue to receive information/newsletters from the Guild. 

Yes, I do     No, please just retain my membership  
            Year of 80th birthday   _______ 


I do/do not (circle) consent to my personal information appearing on the membership list that  
is provided to the members of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild. 
 

        X 
 
Print Name       Signature  
 
Areas in which I am willing to volunteer: 
 Angels  Christmas Potluck  Coffee  Donation Quilts 

 Hospitality  June Picnic  Library  Phoning 

 Programs  Quilt Bee  Buddy  Food bank 

 Raffles  Placemats  Executive  Other  _________________ 
 
Do you have an expertise you could present at a program or workshop? __________________ 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Are you a snowbird?  Yes / No, if yes when are you away_______________ 
  
 

 


